
 

 

May 3, 2021 VIA U.S. MAIL AND EMAIL 

 DAN.MALLETT@NEW-INDYCB.COM 

Mr. Dan Mallett 

New-Indy Catawba LLC 

P. O. Box 7 

Catawba, SC  29704  

 

RE: Condensate stripper restart 

 Permit Number 2440-0005 

 

Dear Mr. Mallett: 

 

 New-Indy has requested to restart the stripper. The US EPA and BAQ believe the use of the stripper 

may reduce the odors from the plant.  Therefore, the Bureau will allow the restart of the stripper while 

an application is prepared and submitted for a permanent restart so as to not delay a potential 

solution to the odors.  

 

The information you provided indicates the process generates about 800 gallons per minute of 

condensate and the stripper can only handle 400 – 450 gallons/min.  New-Indy will split the streams 

and send condensate to the stripper and the remaining condensate the stripper cannot handle will 

be sent by the hard pipe to the aeration stabilization basin in the wastewater treatment system.  

Please notify the Bureau when the facility has completed restarting the stripper. 

 

If you have any further questions or concerns, please contact Katharine Buckner at 

bucknekk@dhec.sc.gov. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Steve McCaslin, P.E. 

Air Permitting Division Director 

Air Permitting Division 

Bureau of Air Quality 

 

cc: Permit File: 2440-0005 

ec: Myra Reece, Environmental Affairs 

 Rhonda Thompson, BAQ 

Allie Dabney, BEHS 

 Denise Hall, Air Toxics Section Manger 

 Carol Kemker, US EPA 

 Michael Abraczinskas, NC DEQ 

Leslie Rhodes. Mecklenburg County Air Quality 

 


